UNIVERSITY OF FLORIDA UNIVERSITY COLLEGE GAINESVILLE, 32611

May 24, 1976

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SCIENCES

Dr. Dan F. Morse Arkansas Archeological Survey Drawer 820 State University, Arkansas 72467

Dear Dan:

I am grateful that you took the initiative in investigating the possibility of Don visiting several university campuses this fall. I have tentative commitments for funds from three sources here at the University of Florida. The tentative aspect is only if the legislature fails to allocate a "living" appropriation; otherwise, I have emphatic affirmatives for partial defrayment of expenses. If need be, I am sure I can justify using some grant money for this occasion since it certainly is relevant.

If we receive a favorable response from Jeff Chapman, Don should be contacted and dates established. Will you carry through on this? I thought Stephenson's suggestion that the tour end at the SEAC meetings was a good one. When are the SEAC meetings?

Thank you for your prompt and enthusiastic reaction. I'm sure all of us will benefit if Don visits the Southeast.

Best regards,

Barbara A. Purdy Associate Professor

Anthropology & Social Sciences